
Heath Township 

Meeting Minutes 

January 2022 

 

1.  Call to order 

The regular monthly meeting of the Heath Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Ron Jones at 7:00 

p.m. on January 10 at the Township Hall. Misti opened with prayer. 

2.  Roll call 

Supervisor Ron Jones, Clerk Missy Harvey, Treasurer Misti Lindholm, Trustee Hilda Boerman, Trustee Bill 

Harvey.  

3.  Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Previous months minutes were approved. 

 

4.  Reports 

a) Jim Storey, County Commissioner gave his monthly report: 

• Discussed Commissioner Board Meeting and updates and rule changes 

• Handed out 2021 List of Accomplishments from the County 

b) Bill and Missy Harvey reported on the Annual Allegan County Road Commission meeting that was 

held on January 5, 2022. 

c) Hilda reported that she is in contact with Republic to establish our Township clean up days.  Hoping 

for April 30, and October 8,2022.  

5.  New business 

a) Rochelle Smit came to the meeting to introduce herself.  She is running for State Representative in 

the 43rd district. 

b) Motion by Boerman with support from M.Harvey with a vote of all in favor to accept Ron’s proposal 

for extra road work for Heath Township for 2022 as follows: 

a. Split the cost with Manlius Township to resurface 48th Street from 133rd Ave to 132nd Ave 

with our portion of the cost to be $75,000. 

b. Gravel 48th Street from 132nd Ave south for 1 mile with our cost to be $9,000. 

c) Motion by Boerman with support from Lindholm with a vote of all in favor to accept the bid 

presented by SWB enterprises for 3 applications of dust control for Heath Township for the summer 

of 2022 in the amount of $8,370. 

d) Hilda will be contacting Dick Schipper to make sure he plans on doing the dirt filling and seeding of 

graves and picking up of sticks in the cemeteries of Brookside and Riverside. 

e) Motion by Hilda with support from B.Harvey with a vote of all in favor for Sally Genzink, the Sexton, to 

buy back 4 graves from family of Leonard Folkert.  The buy back price will be the amount of what the 

graves sold for in the year they bought them which was 1977. 

 

6.  Zoning update 

a)  Hilda reported that the next meeting will be held on February 10,2022 which will include a site plan 

review and going over the wording of our sign ordinance.   

7.  Bills 

           Motion by Boerman supported by Lindhom to pay township bills. Unanimously approved.  Motion passed. 

8.  Adjournment 

   Motion by B.Harvey supported by Boerman and unanimously supported to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 p.m. 

 

Minutes submitted by Clerk Missy Harvey. 


